What is Stonebridge Park’s policy on storing the new trash & recycle carts?

The City of Broken Arrow states that “Cart storage standards are determined by HOAs within each
community”. Our governing documents require that carts be out of sight, ie. stored in a garage, or
behind a privacy fence. The City has no authority over storage requirements set by HOAs other than
that they cannot violate or supersede City laws.

Stonebridge Park’s policy will be that all trash and recycle carts be stored either in the garage, behind a
privacy fence, or against the outside of the house at least 10’ - 12’ behind the garage door. Carts
absolutely cannot be stored in the front of the house or garage. Compliance violations will be issued for
any carts stored outside of these neighborhood specific requirements.

What is Stonebridge Park’s policy on placing and retrieving the carts from
the curb?

The City of Broken Arrow requires that all refuse shall be placed at the curb prior to 7:00 am on
collection day. Household refuse and yard waste shall not be placed at the curb prior to 5:00 pm the
day before collection day. All refuse containers at the curb shall be removed within 12 hours after being
emptied.

Stonebridge Park’s policy will be that all trash and recycle carts be retrieved from the curb within 12
hours after being emptied. Refuse shall not be placed at the curb prior to the evening before pick-up on
Thursdays.

Carts being left out causing an eyesore can be reported to the City of BA Code Enforcement at
www.brokenarrowok.gov/i-want-to/report-an-issue and submit a code enforcement concern.
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